Note No. 364

The Embassy of the United States of America presentse 1Ls
compliments to the Department of External Affairs and has the
honor to refer to the discussions between representatives of
the Department of the Army of the United States and the
Government of Manitoba concerning their desire to cooperate
in the field of flood control by constructing a joint ring
levee to protect the town of Emerson, Manitoba, and the
unincorporated village of Noyes, Minnesota.

The Embassy has the further honor to propose that
construction of the joint ring levee project shall proceed
in accordance with the attached plan, and that it consist of
three segments: upgrading the levee around part of the town
of Emerson; upgrading the levee around part of the village of
Noyes; and construction of a levee adjacent and parallel to
the international boundary along the United States' side of
the international boundary, hereinafter referred to as the
international levee segment, which will attach to the west end
of the Emerson levee on its west side and the Noyes levee on
its east side.

If the foregoing is acceptable to the Government of
Canada, the Embassy has the honor to propose that this note,
together with the attached plan, and the Government of Canada's
reply shall constitute an agreement for construction of this
project between our two governments which shall enter into

force on the date of the Government of Canada's reply.
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